
Minutes
For the Operations Committee Meeting held
Monday, February 10, 2020 

 

Location: Tom Davies Square -
Council Chamber

Commencement: 2:00 PM

Adjournment: 3:43 PM

 Councillor McIntosh, In the Chair
 

Present Councillors Signoretti [A 2:04 p.m.], McCausland, Kirwan, McIntosh, Leduc, Landry-Altmann

Councillor Sizer

 
City Officials Tony Cecutti, General Manager of Growth and Infrastructure; David Shelsted, Director of

Engineering Services; Randy Halverson, Director of Linear and Infrastructure Services; Ryan
Purdy, Traffic and Transportation Engineer Analyst; Danielle Wicklander, Deputy City Clerk;
Lisa Locken, Clerk's Services Assistant

 

DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY INTEREST AND THE GENERAL NATURE
THEREOF

None declared. 
Councillor Signoretti arrived at 2:04 p.m. 

Presentations
1 .   Operations Committee Outlook 2020 

Tony Cecutti, General Manager of Growth and Infrastructure, provided an electronic presentation
regarding Operations Committee Outlook 2020 for information only. 

2 .   Winter Control Operations Update 

Report dated January 23, 2020 from the General Manager of Growth and Infrastructure regarding
Winter Control Operations Update. 

Randy Halverson, Director of Linear and Infrastructure Services, provided an electronic presentation
regarding Winter Control Operations Update for information only.

Staff Direction

The following resolution was presented:

OP2020-04 McCausland/Kirwan: THAT the City of Greater Sudbury directs staff to prepare a report
regarding the use of ice-breaker attachments for municipal tractors to be brought back to the
Operations Committee in Q2 of 2020.



CARRIED 

Change of Chair

At 3:33 p.m., Councillor McIntosh vacated the chair.

 Councillor Signoretti, In the Chair

Managers' Reports
R-1 .   All Way Stop Control - Countryside Drive at Countryside Drive 

Report dated January 23, 2020 from the General Manager of Growth and
Infrastructure regarding All Way Stop Control - Countryside Drive at Countryside
Drive. 

For Information Only. 

Rules of Procedure

Councillor McIntosh presented the following resolution:

OP2020-05 McIntosh/Kirwan: WHEREAS the January 23rd, 2020 report regarding
All Way Stop Control - Countryside Drive at Countryside Drive presented February
10, 2020 as an information only report indicates that staff do not recommend
installing an all-way stop at the intersection of Countryside Drive and Countryside
Drive;

AND WHEREAS the technical data collected to make this recommendation does not
take into consideration driver assumptions and uncertainty when approaching this
intersection, particularly for drivers who are unfamiliar with the intersection;

THEREFOR IT BE RESOLVED that the City of Greater Sudbury direct that staff install
an all-way-stop at the intersection of Countryside Drive and Countryside Drive.
CARRIED 

Change of Chair

At 3:40 p.m., Councillor Signoretti vacated the chair.

 Councillor McIntosh, In the Chair

R-2 .   Parking Restrictions - Eyre Street 

Report dated January 20, 2020 from the General Manager of Growth and
Infrastructure regarding Parking Restrictions - Eyre Street. 

The following resolution was presented:

OP2020-06 Kirwan/Leduc: THAT the City of Greater Sudbury removes the parking
restriction on the east side of Eyre Street from 9 metres south of Spruce Street to
31 metres south of Spruce Street.

AND THAT the City of Greater Sudbury directs staff to prepare a by-law to amend
Traffic and Parking By-Law 2010-1 to implement the recommended changes as
outlined in the report entitled “Parking Restrictions – Eyre Street” from the General
Manager of Growth and Infrastructure, presented at the Operations Committee
meeting on February 10, 2020.
CARRIED 

Members' Motions
No Motions were presented. 

Addendum
No Addendum was presented. 



Civic Petitions
No Civic Petitions were submitted. 

Question Period
Please visit:
https://agendasonline.greatersudbury.ca/?pg=agenda&action=navigator&id=1483&lang=en
to view the questions asked. 

Adjournment
OP2020-07 Kirwan/Leduc: THAT this meeting does now adjourn. Time: 3:43 p.m.
CARRIED 

  

 

 

 

Danielle Wicklander, Deputy
City Clerk


